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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Regional Development calls on the Committee on the Environment, Public 
Health and Food Safety, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following 
suggestions in its motion for a resolution:

1. Stresses the crucial role played by regional and local authorities in the disaster 
management cycle; strongly believes that active involvement of those authorities in the 
design and implementation of disaster prevention strategies is the best way to ensure that
the most effective and functional solutions are devised; stresses also the importance of 
consulting and involving public and private stakeholders in this process;

2. Takes the view that only a common strategy and coordinated actions between the different 
sectors and the different actors involved in the disaster management cycle can lead to real 
advances in the field of disaster prevention; calls on the Member States to foster 
cooperation to this end at national, regional and local level;

3. Stresses that the effects of disasters are not confined within the formal and administrative 
boundaries of regions and Member States; believes, therefore, that the identification of 
particularly risk-prone areas should go hand in hand with establishing priority objectives 
and cooperation mechanisms in such areas; calls on regions to build on already existing  
territorial cooperation networks in order to develop cooperation focusing more 
specifically on disaster prevention; believes that the macro-regions, with their 
functionally-oriented cooperation independent of administrative boundaries, can become 
effective platforms for cooperation in the field of disaster prevention;

4. Supports the Commission's initiative aimed at assessing the possibility of improving the 
integration of disaster prevention in the Operational Programmes set up for the period 
2007-2013, and calls on the Member States to make use of the structural funds directly 
allocated to risk prevention so that actions in this field are taken without delay during the 
current programming period; recalls, however, the need for coordinated action in this 
respect;

5. Takes the view that the funding of infrastructure under the structural funds in the next 
programming periods must be made conditional upon the implementation of specific 
measures in keeping with disaster prevention standards.


